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      Bill Ramsden's Prizes  

             

                          After a lifetime of winning 

prizes for his privately bred 

Fancy Goldfish, Bill decided to 

dispose of the huge collection. 

       Here are just a few…many 

more have been donated to 

NGPS to recycle and reuse.

   

          

 

                   

 

 

   Pins, certificates, badges, shields         

  and cups – all are a memory, but   

  Bill insists the time has come to let        

  them go.  Owing to the passing    

  years he has had to dismantle his    

  fish house, so there will be no more     

  trophies.  But Bill's loss is our gain;      

  we now have many prizes to reuse. r 

                     

 

 

 

 



 

Minutes of June Meeting 

There was a small turnout for this meeting with apologies from Tom Hindley, Alan 

Ratcliffe, Richard Rizzotti, Dean Roberts and Pat Davies being reported by 

Sherridan.  However, the President, Vice President and Chairman were present and 

they discussed Pond problems with David Padfield until late.   

As reported in the April Newsletter Minutes, David had received a female Veiltail 

from Sherridan's winter-grown spawning, but he needed a male for line-breeding.  A 

good specimen of these CalicoXMetallics was delivered…with winter warmth it had 

reached three inches and developed male tubercules. 

 

The fish has good pectorals and dominant dorsal as well as the Veiltail but the 

colour needs improving, which David hopes to achieve with late spawnings. 

The fry of Sherridan's Bubble-eyes and Pompons spawnings continue to develop 

and the thousands have been reduced to hundreds for better growth. 

Arnie's funeral was reported (see later) and the fate of BAF and FNAS discussed. 

It was agreed that the bi-monthly printed Newsletter will end….David Ford will send 

this Newsletter via email every month.  Only by special request will a printed version 

be posted, produced on a home printer. 



 

 

Tip of the Month 

The most natural ornament 

to use in the show tank is a 

log but, if not completely  

petrified, it will stain the 

water brown (Tannins) or 

develop fungal growths.  

Prevent this happening by 

pre-coating with a clear 

varnish.  This also gives a 

smooth finish to protect fish 

such as Bubble-eyes from 

any damage. 

The varnish must be a polyurethane or two-part epoxy resin and ideally should carry 

a 'safe for fish' label (or 'unsafe for fish' - avoid!).  At one time any polyurethane 

varnish would do, but with the popularity of garden decking, paint manufacturers 

have now added MIT (methylisothiazolinone).  This cytotoxin stops wood rotting 

(via micro-organisms) but is deadly to fish.  Use aquatic stores, model shops or 

artist suppliers, rather than DIY stores.  Pure Polyurethane Varnish (not Yacht 

Varnish – that has a mollusca killer added) is the easiest to use – but no additives, 

check the label.  The gloss version looks attractive but the satin finish is more 

natural – your choice.  Paint the wood at least three times, drying for 24 hours 

between coats.  This is to ensure there are no pinholes for the water to gain access.  

Otherwise there would be a white area around the pinhole due to water reflecting 

under the resin coat and looks as bad as the fungus patches it is used to prevent.  

It is best to leave the log for a week in air to ensure the resin is fully cured and 

volatile chemicals evaporated, and then soak for another week to dissolve anything 

else.  The ornament will then last for many years and gives the fish a safe, natural 

aquascape that must be less stressful than a bare tank. 

Another tip – if it floats, Silicone-seal it to a piece of slate and cover that with sand. 

Or even tie it to a rock with fishing line – use the same tie to hold plastic plants.  Be 

artistic. 

 

 



 

Science for Aquarists 

This month it is the turn of Bill Ramsden…he wrote the following article for Practical 

Fishkeeping magazine about his fish-house filtration system.  Many years ago, but it 

is just as relevant today… 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 



….finally, a sad report.  

 Our member (he was once 

our Treasurer) Arnold 

Chadwick has died.  He was 

involved in many aquatic 

events; in fact he was 'BAF' 

(the British Aquarist Festival) 

which ran the Champion of 

Champions for Tropical and 

for Coldwater fish for nearly 

50 years.  He helped 

establish the FNAS 

(Federation of Northern 

Aquarists Association – we 

are members) and became 

its President. 

The funeral was held last 

month and Chairman 

Sherridan and VP David Ford 

attended, along with several 

members of the FNAS 

Committee. 

The Service Order shows 

Arnie in his favourite place - 

sunning in Torremolinos!  

Most of the mourners were Arnie's large family.  It was a secular ceremony with his 

granddaughters singing his favourite songs and the wake was held at the Ashton 

Golf Club where a splendid buffet was served of Arnie's favourite foods.  He will be 

greatly missed by that family and indeed all the aquatic world. 

The attendance of the FNAS committee members resulted in an agreement to meet 

again formally and discuss the future of the Association and indeed BAF itself.  See 

www.fnas.co.uk for the updates. 

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

     Next Meeting is July 14th at The Church Inn – see you there, 

     and at AMGK Open Show, Saturday 20th June at West Orchard  

     Church Hall, Bagington Rd., Stivitchall, Coventry CV3 6FP. 

http://www.fnas.co.uk/

